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Kitsap 911 Board of Directors Meeting of

March 5, 2019
ATTENDING:

Board of Directors:
Ed Wolfe-Kitsap County Commissioner
Charlotte Garrido, Kitsap County Commissioner

Sheriff Gary Simpson- Kitsap County
Kol Medina- City of Bainbridge Island Mayor

Rob Putaansuu- City of Port Orchard Mayor

Greg Wheeler-City of Bremerton Mayor (Vice Chair)
Becky Erickson- City of Poulsbo Mayor
David Ellingson-Fire Commissioner (Chair)
Dusty Wiley-Fire Commissioner

Bob Muhleman- Fire Commissioner
Leslie Daugs- City of Bremerton Council Member 

Eric Younger-City of Bremerton Council Member
Staff: 
Richard Kirton- Executive Director

Maria Jameson-Owens-Deputy Director

Steve Rogers-Financial Manager

Brandon Wecker-Technician Service Manager

Stephanie Browning- Administrative Specialist
Absent:
Robert Gelder- Kitsap County Commissioner
Guests:

Chief Steve Wright- South Kitsap Fire and Rescue

Call to Order:  Chair David Ellingson called the meeting to order at 2:00 pm. 
Welcome/Introductions: Chair Ellingson welcomed Council Member Eric Younger to the Board.
Additional Agenda Items: None
Public Comment: None

Adoption of the minutes: Director Charlotte Garrido made a motion to adopt the minutes from December 4, 2018 Motion was seconded by Director Kol Medina. Motion carried with changes incorporated.
Director Charlotte Garrido made a motion to adopt the minutes from February 7, 2019 Abstentions: Director Kol Medina, Director Robert Putansuu and Director Gary Simpson.  Motion carried.
Election of Chair and Vice Chair.
Director Greg Wheeler made a motion to nominate Director David Ellingson as the Chair of the Kitsap 911 Board of Directors for 2019. Motion was seconded by Director Charlotte Garrido. Motion passed.
Director Bob Muhleman made a motion to nominate Director Greg Wheeler as the Vice Chair of Kitsap 911 Board of Directors for 2019. Motion was seconded by Director Edward Wolfe. Motion Passed.

Appointment of Kitsap 911 Executive Committee
Fire Commissioners appointed Director Dusty Wiley as the representative on the Executive Committee, City of Bremerton appointed Director Greg Wheeler as the representative on the Executive Committee, Small Cities appointed Rob Putannsuu as the representative on the Executive Committee and Kitsap County appointed Sheriff Gary Simpson as the representative on the Executive Committee.
Performance Measures

Deputy Director Maria Jameson-Owens presented the 2018 Performance Measure report. This report is available on www.kitsap911.org. The following were questions from the Board of Directors:
Director Wolfe asked what the reason was for the sick leave going up 63%. Mrs. Jameson-Owens said the new sick leave law took away the ability to question or asked for reasoning was taken away. Director Erickson said she is not seeing this increase in the cities. Executive Director Kirton said he would have Kitsap 911 HR manager reach out to other HR Managers, as he believes other 911 centers are having similar problems.

Chair Ellingson said once HR talk to all agencies, you could brief the Board on any fundamental processes you were able to change.

Director Simpson asked if Kitsap 911 is still working with a lot of mandatory overtime due to vacant positions. Mrs. Jameson-Owens said Kitsap 911 does work with a lot of mandatory overtime but not just due to vacant positions. Overtime first goes through a voluntary process, before mandatory assignments are made. Most of it is taken voluntarily, however sick leave call outs increases the number of mandatory assignments. 

Chair Ellingson asked if the 911 outages are reflected in the numbers. Mrs. Jameson-Owens said they are.

Director Erickson asked how the operations shifts work. Mrs. Jameson-Owens said the dispatch staff work 4 10 hour shifts with 4 days on then 4 days off, followed by 4 days on and 3 days off; however, they work overtime and can  work a 12-hour shift and pick up overtime on their days off.

Director Wolfe asked whether there is a common theme among the public record requests. Mrs. Jameson-Owens stated that callers are typically looking for the Computer Dispatch information, 911 call or the radio traffic with the officers. 
Executive Committee Report
Executive Director Kirton reported the Executive Committee has been meeting regularly. These are some highlighted items:
*Approved various warrants, payrolls, and electronic fund transfers

*Ratified and approved various contracts

*Adopted Contract K911-027 with First Due
*Approved Annual Leave accrual increase for two management employees
*Approved Executive Directors Salary increase of 1.3%
*Adopted Resolution 2019-001 declaring certain Personal Property/Capital Equipment as surplus

2019 Work Plan Presentation (Document Provided)
Executive Director Richard Kirton presented and reviewed the 2019 Work Plan. The work plan document is a list of the Capital projects as well as key initiatives. Most of the Capital projects started in 2018 and carried forward into 2019. The list distributed will be placed on the website and will have a synopsis for each project. Each year, we identify initiatives to improve and there will be continued efforts to improve processes in 2019, especially the Training and Hiring processes. Initiatives related to the Finance functions and Operations were also added.

Finance Report (Documents provided)
Finance Manager Steve Rogers reported with the preliminary December 2018 financial report and an update with respect to the 2019 key initiative. Kitsap 911 concluded the year in an overall positive position. The revenues continued the trend of beating the budgeted expectation by $0.7 million. Projected sales tax was the primary driver behind the difference coming in at $5.1 million compared to the $4.6 million expected. Total excise tax revenue also exceeded budget. Our overall expenditures also performed well compared to budget. Kitsap 911 expended approximately 79.68% of its expenditure budget. The operating budget was roughly in-line with expectations coming in 98.75%. The $0.4 million in budged attrition was not used. These numbers are preliminary, as an overhaul of purchasing, payables, inventory, capital assets, and budgeting process are all needed. Implementation of these improvements will be finalized soon, however none of the changes with affect the bottom line figures.

January 2019 ended with revenues coming in at 2.06% over expectations and expenditures at 9.23% of the total appropriation.

Goals and Tech Project Report

* 2019-4 Acom Replacement- This project will upgrade the equipment the dispatchers use to access the radio network. The server cabinets have been installed and all hardware is on site. The workstations are being prepared for installation. They are also working with the vendors to finalize the interface that connects to the CAD system for fire toning. 
*2019-14 Backup Center- There is a meeting schedule for Friday to meet with the property owner to review the plans and work out the lease terms
*2019-36 Closest Unit Dispatch- This project changes the way fire units are recommended for calls so they are chosen by their AVL location instead of a set station order. The pilot project with South Kitsap Fire & Rescue is going well and continuing to troubleshoot with their AVL. We are currently working with County GIS to improve the map data and with the CEOs and OPS Chiefs to refine and finalize the universal deployment rules and assumptions. Planned work with Bainbridge Island fire department should be starting on the 6th of this month.
911 Outage, Tornado and February Freeze Updates

Executive Director Richard Kirton said that from early December 2018 to mid-February 2019 there were many extraordinary events. A major impact regarding the approximately 8-hour 911 outage in Kitsap County was experienced but there were additional minor impacts in the county for about 24-36 hours afterward. The problem occurred between CenturyLink and Comtech. Essentially, CenturyLink is the old statewide 911 provider and as of this week, all 911 centers have transitioned over to the new Comtech network. However, in December, there were 2/3s of the centers transitioned. The first step of transition is to get the 911 centers on Comtech network and the second step is to get the carriers. The multi-state outage is being investigated by the FCC and The State 911 Office and Washington UTC are investigating the Washington portion of the outage. Basically, the link between CenturyLink and Comtech failed. CenturyLink had 30 days from the day of the outages to provide an explanation, but rather than providing one, they said they are not the carrier-of-record but that Comtech is. It is suspected that the major reason they are not interested in filing the report is that the FCC and UTC may assess fines. 

Mr. Kirton provided a comparison from 2017 to the storm impact volume levels. The December 14th windstorm received 620 calls and both police and fire events went up. Then, the December 20th windstorm received 1,063 calls. The 911 calls due to the tornado went from 315 to 680 (fire event went from 46 to 77 and law enforcement events 276 to 310). The South Kitsap Fire and Rescue Incident Commander will be doing a presentation for the Fire Commissioners Association on March 26th at 7pm at the Tremont Fire Station. The snow days of the February Freeze call volume was 2,224 – 3,386. Law enforcement events went down because the schools, shipyard, and malls were closed resulting in many people staying home. There were comparatively more domestic violence calls but a lot of the normal call volume was replaced with other things. Kitsap 911 activated its full disaster plan so the Leadership Team, Admin Staff, and Technical Staff went on 12/12 shifts covering the full 24 hours and increased staffing on the dispatch floor.

Good of the Order
Director Erickson asked what the status is on I/Leads. Sheriff Simpson said they are writing the RFP with all the representatives from every agency. She said it is going to be a lot of money and they need to plan for the expense. 

The meeting was adjourned at 15:09 PM.

The next scheduled meeting of the Kitsap 911 Board of Directors is July 26, 2019 at 12:00 at Kitsap 911 Facility.
Kitsap 911 Board of Directors
March 5, 2018

[Type here]


